






March 5, 2008
Duttenhaver Scholars Program 
RE: Claire Frost:

Dear Madam/Sir: 

It is a pleasure to write in behalf of Claire Frost for a scholarship.  Claire took and excelled in a large lecture course I teach, Sociology 152A, receiving an “A-.”  This is not an easy task as there are three midterms and a final that require extensive studying and reading.  Her high grade qualified her to be in a small seminar I also teach, Sociology 152B, where she again excelled, earning another “A-.”  It was in this small seminar of 20 excellent students that I first got to know Claire well.  
In the small seminar, Claire stood out among the other students.  She made many intelligent and thoughtful contributions to the class and her classmates liked and respected her.  She impressed me as being a very bright, articulate student.  In addition, she wrote a well-researched paper for the class, demonstrating her considerable writing abilities.  Her keen mind and motivation made her a great participant in the class.  Claire has a personality that sets others at ease.

Claire is majoring in Global Studies and double minoring in Italian Cultural Studies and Anthropology.  She wants very much to spend a year studying in Italy, but is concerned about the finances.  Claire is putting herself through school, working over 20 hours a week.  Going abroad approximately doubles the cost of her education and she cannot afford it.  She would benefit greatly by this cross-cultural experience, especially since she plans to return to Europe and work in Human Services after graduation.

Not only is Claire completely self-supporting, she is a very serious student who still finds time for other activities.  She is active in sports, playing intermediate water polo and is involved in the Italian Club.  She tutored students at a local elementary school for about two years, helping children with their homework mentoring them and aiding them with other activities.  Plus, she engages in other volunteer work.
I know that Claire will make the most of her year studying in Italy.  She is a disciplined and motivated student who is definitely worthy of support.  Claire deserves this opportunity 
Sincerely, 

Janice I. Baldwin

Lecturer 
baldwinj@soc.ucsb.edu 




